
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Thursday 31st August, 2017 

Dear parents and caregivers, 

RURAL SCHOOLS’ CROSS COUNTRY 
 Tomorrow – Karapiro Domain. The programme is as follows: 
10.20  Welcome and briefing 
10.35  Preschool race 
10.40  5 year old girls 
10.45  5 year old boys 
10.50   6 year old girls 
10.55  6 year old boys 
11.00  7 year old girls 
11.10  7 year old boys 
11.20  Prizegiving 1 (for 5 – 7 year olds)* 
11.45  8, 9, 10, 11, 12 year old Course Walk Around/Marshal briefing. Rooms 1 & 3 return to school. 
12.20  Junior Girls 8 years old 
12:30  Junior Boys 8 years old 
12:40  Junior Girls 9 years old 
12:50  Junior Boys 9 years old 
1:00  Intermediate Girls 10 years old 
1:10  Intermediate Boys 10 years old 
1:20  Intermediate Girls 11 years old 
1:30  Intermediate Boys 11 years old 
1:40  Senior Girls 12 + years old 
1:50  Senior Boys 12 + years old 
2:15   Prizegiving 2 (8 – 12+ year olds) 
 

COMMUNITY SURVEY 
As part of the Boards regular review of the 
parents’ collective view of the school, we sent 
home a wide ranging survey / questionnaire. If the 
paper version has disappeared it can be 
completed digitally through the school website 
under the “Community Survey” tab. 
We would like all surveys completed and returned 
to school by Monday 4th September please.  
The information from the survey will be posted on 
the school website before the end of the term and 
the responses discussed at the next BOT meeting.  
Thank you for your thoughts and input. 
 

TOWN CROSS COUNTRY (Fri 8th Sept) also 

at the Domain usually runs approximately 5 
minutes later than the Rural Schools timetable but 
is only for 8 -11yr olds, so none of the 5-7 year 
olds compete.  
The children who finish in the top 3 for their age 
group at the Rural Schools day form the Rural 
Schools’ Team to compete at this event. 
 

ROTO CROSS COUNTRY RESULTS 

Congratulations to all the children who competed at their very best 
last week. We can’t all be winners but it is fantastic to see so many 
children being resilient and courageous. Below are the results from 
each race, but every competitor deserves a “Well Done”! 

 1st 2nd 3rd 

5 yr old girls Charlotte Norvill Dani Kuijpers Khloe Maree 

5 yr old boys Cody Orr Zac Huston Oliver Miers 

6 yr old girls Renee Kennerley Madison McDonald Hollie McIntyre 

6 yr old boys Izaac Hopkins Toby McAlpine Ashton Waa 

7 yr old girls Rheeahn Daniels Riley Kuijpers Khloe Hall 

7 yr old boys Zak Curin Grant Rowland Mitchell Early 

8 yr old girls Emma Dawson Regan Trubshaw Bella Valvoi 

8 yr old boys Michael Grainger Timo Johns Reef Smith 

9 yr old girls Eden Early Georgia Kuijpers Venecia Daniels 

9 yr old boys Dylan Norvill Grayson Wintle Kade Sorenson 

10 yr old girls Lucy Dawson Charlotte Valvoi Molly Norvill 

10r old boys Reece Munro Callum Daniel Koda Bullard/Taylor 

11 yr old girls Amber Hall N/A N/A 

Cup girls Madison Judd Maya Early Greer Curin 

Cup boys Shaun Baker Max Fraser/Campin Jimi Trubshaw 

 



  

PTA  NEWS  
Country Fair - keep the 4th November free. It is going to 
be a magnificent day. 
Thank you to parents who have donated milk, milo, 
marshmallows and time to make the milos for the children. 
They are loving them.  
A HUGE thank you to Leamington Fruit & Vege who are 
kindly donating 6 litres of milk each week for our children's 
milo! Please pass on a thank you to them next time you 
shop there.  
 

DIGITAL  TECHNOLOGIES  
The New Zealand curriculum has changed one of it’s 
curriculum areas now includes Digital Technologies. The 
change reflects the different ways we live, interact and 
work now, and into the future that our children will be 
working in. The new curriculum will begin in 2018. You will 
notice some new things being done in the school next year 
but nothing too radical.   
In term 4 we will have a parent evening to discuss how the 
school is going to cater for children (your children) and 
how we can best prepare them for a rapidly changing 
digital world, and ensuring they are getting the best 
educational start that we can give them. 
 

FATHERS’ DAY 

One of the most important days on the calendar occurs on 
Sunday. Children, it is important you absolutely spoil your 
dad’s all day long – start with allowing him to have a long 
sleep in, followed by a beautiful breakfast, time together 
playing, relaxing, being waited on hand and foot. 
 

ALTRUSA AWARDS NIGHT 
Every year 2 students are recognised for their fantastic 
progress with their literacy by the Cambridge Altrusa Club. 
This year the awards will be presented at the Cambridge 
East School Hall on Tuesday 12th Sept at 7.00pm 
 

ROTO CROSS COUNTRY PHOTOS 

More on the school website under Breaking News. 

 
 

      

RÃHINA LUNCHES  
Monday 4th September 
Hotdogs           $2.50                 Chocolate Milk $1.50 
Monday 11th September 
Sausage Sizzle $2.00                Chocolate Milk $1.50 
There are very few lunches being bought on a Monday 
currently (approx. 10-15). As a result, in Term 4, we will 
stop having regular Monday lunches cooked and sold but 
we will hold the occasional one during the term. 
Hot Food Wednesdays finish at the end of Term 3. 
Children bring along food to be warmed up in a pie warmer 
in a suitable container/wrapper, with child’s name and 
room number written on it. 2 min Noodles etc. are NOT 
suitable for this. 
This, like the Milos, are just held during the cold winter 
months. 
 

WASTED  FOOD 
Recently the staff have noticed a significant amount of food 
being wasted at lunchtime, and it is often the wholesome, 
healthy food. Apples less than half eaten, bananas slightly 
brown from oxidation but not bruised, almost full yoghurt 
pots, segments of oranges and beautiful homemade 
sandwiches. As a result we have removed the rubbish bins 
from the eating area, are more carefully monitoring what 
children are eating and we are getting children to bring 
home all uneaten food and food wrapping.  
Occasionally the size/amount of the food was too much for 
the child (i.e. some of the apples were massive). Smaller 
amounts and placed in smaller containers might also help. 
 

HOCKEY 
Friday 1st September 
Roto v Tamahere Sea Hawks f2a 4.15 pm 
Last week’s result 
Roto lost to Goodwood 2-0 
View season draw at: www.sporty.co.nz/cambridgehockey 

RUGBY 
Rugby has now finished for the season. If you are going to 
attend the March Past on Saturday 16th September please 
keep hold of your jersey as you will need to wear it on the 
day. If not please return cleaned to school ASAP. 
Last week’s results: 
Roto 6th Grade lost to Goodwood 45-25 
Roto/Kai  lost to Tamahere 50-10 
Roto/TeM/Nga   lost to Goodwood 45-40 
Roto/Kara/CPS won against Leamington 55-5 
Visit the website for the latest information: 
http://cjrs.co.nz/ 

NETBALL 
Draw Saturday 2nd September 
Roto Diamonds v Goodwood Flames Court 7 10.20 am 
Last week’s results: 
Roto Diamonds won against Ngatitanga 12-7 
http://www.sporty.co.nz/cambridgenetball 
 



 

  

WELCOME 
Madison Meredith who has joined us from Cambridge 
East. Madi  has settled into Room 5 already and is having 
lots of fun with her new friends. Enjoy your time at Roto-o-
Rangi School.  

 

 
 
 UPCOMING EVENTS 

1/9 Rural Schools’ Cross Country 
3/9 Father’s Day 
8/9 Cambridge Schools’ Cross Country 
12/9 Altrusa Awards @ Cam. East School 7pm 
13/9 BOT Meeting – staffroom @ 6pm 
21/9 Roto Speech night starting at 7pm 
26/9 Yr 6 Orientation Day @ CMS 
28/9 Marae visit – Cambridge Community marae 
 
4/11 Country Fair – lock it in now. Guy Fawkes day. 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
Little Brown Bag: 
This is a company that supports families in need by 
delivering a food parcel with nutritious food and 
snacks. This can be very helpful for families to help get 
by over the weekend. The food parcel will be delivered 
to school on a Friday so it can be taken home for the 
weekend. This service is anonymous and only Wayne 
and Lorraine will know who it goes to. If anyone needs 
or knows of a family who would benefit from this 
support please let the school office know.  
 
 
Farm house required: 
My family and I are looking for a farm house to rent  in 
the area that allows 2 obedient dogs and 1 cat,   2-3 
bedroom  if there is anything  available please contact 
Alysha on 0279219870 
 
THANKS to local Cambridge businesses 
Thank you to Leamington Fruit and Vege for supplying 
the milk each week to do the Milos at school. 
 
Nutrimetics/Avon: I am a local parent and I work at 
the school  between 9 -12 Mon-Thurs. I am now  
selling Nutrimetics and Avon as well, if anyone would 
be interested in this please call me Tracy James 020 
433 8826. Thanks 
 
 
 

WRITER’S CORNER.  

Room 3 

One dark and stormy night we made a transformer which could build anything. It built a powerful 

Meech. The bad person had built a Meech as well. The transformer built me a mega arm. When the 

bad guy cut my arm the transformer built me a new arm. The bad guy cut my arm with a combat 

axe. 

By Ashton 

It all began at Hautapu Rugby Grounds when we played an epic game of rugby. I got one try and so 

did Mitch so we both got player of the day. We got a certificate and a chocolate fish. After the 

rugby we all drove home. I played with my rugby ball at home with dad.  

By Izaac 

It all began at war. The person was actually a monster with a hundred guns. A person which has a 

shot gun was the only one who could kill the monster. That person won the war. 

By Josiah 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


